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We had a very good Cabinet Meeting; a 
great turnout and great reports.  I want 
to thank Region Chair Mike Pikelis for 
doing such an excellent job.  I also want 
to thank the Lake Orion Lions Club for 
being great hosts, you had an excellent 
showing of members at the meeting.   

We have the first round of Region  
Meetings coming up.  The Region 3 
meeting was hosted on September 2

nd
 

by Region Chairman Rhonda Furby and 
the Eastpointe Lions.  Next, we will be 
in Region 2 on September 13

th
.  This 

one will be hosted in Berkley by Zone 
Chair Laura Mastracci and the Royal  

Oak Lions.  To wrap-up the first round, we have Region 1 on September 15
th
 which 

will be hosted by Region Chair Mike Pikelis and the Lake Orion Lions.  This round 
of meetings should be great as each one has a program as part of the meeting.  
Maggie’s Wigs for Kids will be getting a great donation as PDG Scott had his hair 
cut at the first meeting in Eastpointe.  At Region 2, we will learn about Paws with a 
Cause and their new location in Royal Oak.  At Region 1, Elite Detection K9 will be 
there to explain their operation and their relationship with Leader Dogs for the 
Blind.  Each of these programs should be very interesting, and I applaud all of you 
hosts for thinking outside of the normal meeting structure.  Since this is the first 
round, it will be great to hear about all the activities and projects the clubs have 
been involved in since last February.  



There are many other events coming up this month and I encourage you to please 

take a look in the newsletter for more information on them.  PCC Frank will also be 

sending them out on a regular basis.  One event I would like to mention, even though 

it’s not until October, is IPDG Leo’s Appreciation Dinner.  It is coming up on Sunday, 

October 17
th
.  If you can make it out to this event, please try.  Governor Leo had a 

great year despite all of the obstacles the pandemic created.  He worked very hard 

for our District; he deserves a great party.  

We have Club Officer Training coming up on Saturday, September 18
th
 and it is being 

held at the Sterling Heights Lion’s Den.  This will be a great chance for all officers to 

come with their questions about their position since they have had a few months to 

settle in.  It would be great to see a large turnout for this as I know it will be an        

excellent day of training and fellowship.  Please refer to the flyer in PCC Frank’s 

emails for more information.  

One last thing; I want to give you an update on First Lady Kim’s special project, “Cash 

for Camp.”  Thanks to the generous donation made by our temporary District Tail 

Twister Sonny at the Cabinet Meeting and to everyone who contributed, the basket is 

already over $400!  Thank you all very much for your generosity!  The basket will be 

at all the Region meetings and ready for your donation.  

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

PDG Scott before, during and after donating his hair to Maggie’s Wigs for Kids at the Region 3 meeting on 

September 2nd in Eastpointe.  It is nice to see something good come out of the COVID pandemic as PDG 

Scott shared that he had not cut his hair since the first shut down! 



1VDG Shawn Blaszczyk 
Hello 11-A2 Lions!  It is September and 2 

months of the year are already over. Summer 

is coming to an end and Fall is just around the 

corner. Speaking of Fall, I volunteered at the 

Armada Lions Cider Daze event. What an  

awesome fundraiser, even if the 90-degree 

weather didn’t make it feel like cider time. I 

am   seeing many other clubs ramping up with 

their fundraising, also. Keep it up and raise all 

that you can because who knows what the  

future will allow us to do in these uncertain 

times. Please let me know if you need any 

help and I will try my best to assist you. 

On the topic of fundraising, you should hopefully know that this is the final year for LCIF 

Campaign 100. As a District we have done a great job supporting the Campaign, but we still 

have a way to go to reach the goal set for us by LCIF. I see this as a challenge and accept it 

because I know this District is capable of stepping up. So, we are asking each club to increase 

their donations this year to LCIF by 10% from last year. You can do it!!! Also, with DG Jim’s 

support, we are challenging each Lion member to make an individual donation.  To assist you 

in this challenge we have set up the “Dimes and Dollars Friday”. A flyer explaining what this 

is has been emailed out with Lion Frank’s weekly blasts and will also be available at the     

upcoming Region Meetings. In short, we are asking that each Friday you either set aside $1 

or more until June or you take the dimes that you have gotten as change throughout the 

week and place them in an empty water bottle. By June you will have either saved about $50 

with the dollar challenge or, once the bottle is filled with dimes, you will have collected 

about $50.  Pretty simple, isn’t it? Doing one of these you won’t even realize the money    

being out of your pocket. I can assist you in making your donation once you have obtained 

your goal.  That’s enough rambling for now. I hope to see many of you at the Region 

Meetings this month. I will he contacting your clubs soon to start setting up a visit, as well. 

Keep up the great work and stay safe always. 

Lion Shawn Blaszczyk, FVDG 

Selfridge-Chesterfield Lions 





Insanity is defined as doing the same thing over and over BUT expecting different outcomes.  
If this kinda echos the happenings in your club, maybe it is time for change up.  Some        
suggestions are: 

 Have a Club Planning Day – this does not need to be elaborate.  It only requires a           
discussion among the club members.  

Attend upcoming training sessions for Club Officers and Lions Leadership 

Use the “Learn” section on the LCI Portal for their free resources.   

Contact your Zone Chair, Region Chair, District Governor Team or GLT / GMT committee 
members to help your club brainstorm for new ideas.   

 

A Club Officer Training session is being held on Saturday, September 18 at the Sterling Heights 
Clubhouse.  The doors open at 8:30 AM, with the session starting 9 AM.  The training is for 
Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers and Membership Chairs.  There will also be a short session 
on MyLion / MyLCI.  Please bring your questions.   

Don’t forget about the Lions Leadership Institute at Higgins Lake from November 5 to 7.  I’ve 
attended a few times and have learned many skills each time.  The brochures have been sent 
out by PCC Frank. 

Let’s try to move away from the “Same Ole Stuff, Different Day” routine and continue to 
strengthen our District.  

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

2VDG Kelley Unruh 

2VDG Kelley Unruh 



Why Attend a Region Meeting, You Ask? 

To See These Amazing Faces In Person!!!!!! 



Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 

 

Lions Masks—Royal 

Blue with Gold Emblem 

$15 each 

Send check made payable to the 

Lathrup Village Lions Club,       

and your shipping  information, 

to: 

PDG William Lupher 

29776 Sierra Point Circle 

Farmington Hills, MI  48331 

Phone Inquiries can be made at    

248-432-7023 



 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Mai Xiong, sponsored by John Salyers. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Peter Harenski, sponsored by Rebecca Binson. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Tracy Senyko, sponsored by Karen Pietrzyk. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Danielle Martinez, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Darrin McInerney, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Jody McInerney, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Michelle Boyd, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Natalie Fritzinger, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Joyce Joyce, sponsored by Mary Welsh. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Karen Joyce, sponsored by Mary Welsh. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Mike Manchik, sponsored by Keith Rengert. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Devlin Clarke, sponsored by Lowell Gladd. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Steve Cichoski, sponsored by Patrick Olszewski. 

The Troy Community Lions Club welcomes Nancy Sheedy, sponsored by Donna Quinn. 

The Wixom/Walled Lake Lions Club welcomes Larene Suidan, sponsored by Wendy Kuechle. 


















